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CITY OF COOS BAY
PARKS COMMISSION MINUTES
APRIL 18, 2019
4:00PM

Members Present: Christine Coles, Chair; Ariann Lyons, Vice-Chair;
Bev Meyers, Patty Scott and Sam Crowley
Members Absent: Carmen Matthews, Bill Otton and Shaun Gibbs
Staff Present: Operations Administrator, Randy Dixon and Pam Patton
Guests Present: |

Location: Mingus Park

1. CALL TO ORDER: 4:00pm / ROLL CALL / APPROVAL OF MI : ES: March 21%
Christine asked for a motion to approve the minutes.

MOTION: Ariann motioned to approve Minutes of March:21%:
DISCUSSION: :
SECOND: Patty 5 ,
VOTE: Ayes were unanimous. Motion carried. Mmu

2. NEW BUSINESS

’?

3.0LD BUSINESS

o Update — “Bridges to Nowhere” — Funding/attention has been a challenge. Soil analysis to
begin next month. SHN Consulting Engineering will do the analysis and ZCS will follow
in a couple of months to do the design of abutments. A letter from SWOCC permitting
SHN to dig for soil samples. Randy will prepare the grant and ready for Spring of 2020.
One application for both bridges. Randy stated that he needed to address the SWOCC
Bridge for the purpose of public safety. He will see what is available to secure for now. If
nothing, the bridge will need to be dismantled.
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* Mingus Pond Restoration — Contract is being finalized for ZCS to begin design. They will
investigate the environmental cleaning above stream near the tennis courts. By design
improve environmentally the water when it enters the stream and pond(s).

e Key Club Response to Pirate Park Letter - Formal letter was sent to the MHS Key
Club/Stacy Gulseth addressing their email sent February 14, 2019. Stacy responded to the
letter by email dated 4/5/19. Randy explained once again that they are being persistent but
they fail to abide by the Parks Master Plan and the definition of a neighborhood park. (see
attached email of 4/5/19)

4. COMMISSIONERS CLOSING COMMENTS
Bev liked seeing things mowed

Ariann is excited about making traction with council and with funding seeing it listed as one of
council’s priorities.

Christine commented on the fence along her property and public walkway. The fence the city put
in is bowing Randy will take a look after the meeting.

5. STAFF CLOSING COMMENTS

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Parks Commission, by
consensus of the Parks Commission, Christine adjourned the meeting at 5:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted
Pamela Patton,

APPROVED BY THE PARKS COMMISSION ON THE /& DAY OF /[ az} 2019.

bt e (o

Christine Coles. Chair or Ariann Lyons, Vice Chair
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